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Date Unit Description
6/1/2018 VMFAT-101, 3d 

MAW
At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Station 
Miramar, California, Lance Corporal F. J. Ping was 
convicted by a military judge of driving under the 
influence and wrongfully impersonating a 
noncommissioned officer.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to reduction to E-1, 60 days restriction, 
90 days hard labor without confinement, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no 
effect on the sentence.

6/1/2018 CLB-4, CLR-3, 
3d MLG

At a General Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal J. A. Poindexter was convicted by a military 
judge of wrongful possession of child pornography. The 
military judge sentenced the accused to four years 
confinement, reduction to E-1, a reprimand, forfeiture 
of all pay and allowances, and a dishonorable 
discharge. Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 36 months.

6/1/2018 CLB-2, CLR-2, 
2dMLG

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Lance Corporal M. J. Marasco was convicted by 
a military judge of burglary, sexual assaults, 
communicating a threat, and aggravated assault.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 28 years 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 10 years.

6/2/2018 MCSFBN, 
MARFORCOM

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, First Sergeant M. C. Lippencott was convicted 
by a panel of officer and enlisted members of two 
violations of the lawful command from a superior 
commissioned officer.  The members sentenced the 
accused to no punishment.

6/4/2018 I MIG, I MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, a corporal was acquitted of conspiracy and 
obstruction of justice by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members.
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6/6/2018 HqRegt, 2dMLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Private First Class P. J. Fink was convicted 
by a military judge of sexual abuse of a child by 
indecent exposure, sexual abuse of a child, and four 
specifications of sexual assault of a child.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to a dishonorable 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
dishonorable discharge will be commuted to a bad-
conduct discharge.

6/7/2018 MALS-11, MAG-
11, 3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Station 
Miramar, California, Lance Corporal C. A. Lopez was 
convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 
two specifications of assault consumated by a battery.  
The members sentenced the accused to 60 days 
confinement and a bad-conduct discharge.  

6/7/2018 III MIG, III 
MEF

At a Special Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Master 
Sergeant A. R. Cortez Jr. was convicted by a military 
judge of larceny and false official statements. The 
military judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-
7, reprimand, and forfeiture of $1,000.00 per month for 
five months.  Pursuant to the pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to disapprove the 
forfeitures. 

6/7/2018 5th Anglico, 
III MIG, III 

MEF

At a General Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Corporal 
R. A. Salazar II was convicted by a military judge of 
sexual assault and abusive sexual contact.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to nine years 
confinement, reduction to E-1, a reprimand, total 
forfeitures, and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to 
a pre-trial, the convening authority agreet to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 36 months.
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6/8/2018 BLT 1/1, 31st 
MEU, III MEF

At a General Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 
B. J. Hubbard was convicted by a military judge of 
conspiracy to distribute a schedule I drug, wrongful 
exportation of a controlled substance, wrongful 
introduction of a controlled substance with intent to 
distribute, and wrongful distribution of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
six years confinement, reduction to E-1, a reprimand, 
total forfeitures of all pay and allowances, and 
dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 18 months, disapprove all 
adjudged forfeitures, and defer all automatic 
forfeitures provided an allotment is maintained for the 
benefit of the subject's dependents.

6/12/2018 3d TSB, CLR-3, 
3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal M. J. Bellinger was convicted by a military 
judge of attempted wrongful distribution of a 
controlled substance, failure to obey a lawful general 
order, wrongful distribution of a controlled substance, 
and wrongful use of a controlled substance. The 
military judge sentenced the accused to eight months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, a reprimand, forfeiture 
of $1,000.00 per month for 12 months, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The military judge recommended clemency in 
the form of administrative separation with an Other 
Than Honorable characterization of service.   

6/13/2018 Marine Corps 
Cyberspace 

Warfare Group

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Quantico, Sergeant A. C. Genung was convicted by a 
military judge of conspiracy; wrongful use, 
manufacture, and distribution of marijuana and 
mushrooms; and wrongful possession of drug 
paraphernalia.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to a bad-conduct discharge, reduction to E-1, 
and seven months confinement.  The pre-trial agreement 
had no effect on the sentence.
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6/13/2018 3dBn, 
8thMarRegt, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Lance Corporal N. K. Williams was convicted 
by a military judge of conspiracy to commit aggravated 
assault and soliciting another to commit aggravated 
assault.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
325 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of nine months.

6/13/2018 1st MarReg, 1st 
MarDiv

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Lance Corporal R. A. Somershoe was 
convicted by a military judge of possession of child 
pornography, sexual abuse of a child, and extortion.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 20 years 
confinement and a dishonorable discharge.  The pretrial 
agreement had no effect on the sentence.

6/14/2018 3d Supply Bn, 
CLR-35, 3d MLG

At a General Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Lance 
Corporal A. M. Hernandez was convicted by a military 
judge of sexual abuse of a child, solicitation, and 
possession of child pornography.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 10 years confinement, 
reduction to E-1, reprimand, total forfeitures, and a 
dishonorable discharge. Pursuant to the pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 36 months.

6/14/2018 4thMCD At a Special Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Staff Sergeant J. K. Moussakembe was 
convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 
absence from unit, disobeying a staff noncommissioned 
officer, and dereliction in the performance of duties.   
The members sentenced the accused to receive a 
reprimand and a fine of $10,000.00. 

6/14/2018 I MLG At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, a corporal was acquitted by a panel of 
officer and enlisted members of assault.

6/18/2018 MCI-W At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Private First Class Z. T. Frederick was 
convicted by a panel of officer and enlisted members of 
violating a lawful general order and unlawful entry.  
The members sentenced the accused to no punishment. 
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6/20/2018 MCCES, MCAGCC At a General Court-Martial at Twentynine Palms, 
California, Private First Class K. M. Robinson was 
convicted by a military judge of distribution of child 
pornography, possession of child pornography, viewing 
child pornography, communicating indecent language, 
solicitation of production of child pornography, and 
attempting to distribute child pornography.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-
1, total forfeitures, 10 years confinement, and a 
dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to award one 
day of confinement credit for every two days of pre-
trial restriction served.

6/21/2018 1stBn, 
10thMarReg, 
2dMarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Corporal C. S. Addison was convicted by a 
military judge of wrongful uses of a controlled 
substance, attempting to escape from custody, 
disrespect toward a noncommissioned officer, and 
willful disobedience of a superior commissioned 
officer.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
179 days confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend all 
confinement in excess of 90 days.

6/21/2018 HQ & SPT Bn At a General Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 
W. L. Grubbs Jr. was convicted by a panel of officer 
and enlisted members of attempted sexual assault of a 
child, and solicitation.  The members sentenced the 
accused to eight months confinement, reduction to E-1, 
total forfeitures of all pay and allowances, 
dishonorable discharge.

6/21/2018 1st MarDiv At a General Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Lance Corporal D. O. Williams was convicted 
by a military judge of wrongfully using a controlled 
substance, larceny, and house breaking.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1, a fine 
of $2,500.00, three years confinement, and a bad 
conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no 
effect on the sentence.  
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6/26/2018 31st MEU, III 
MEF

At a Special Court-Martial in Okinawa, Japan, Sergeant 
J. R. Izquierdo was convicted by a military judge of 
assault consummated by battery and disorderly conduct. 
The military judge sentenced the accused to 90 days 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  The pre-trial agreement had no effect on 
the sentence adjudged. 

6/27/2018 VMX-1,      
MCAS Yuma

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Corporal J. Xiong was convicted by a military 
judge of attempted sexual abuse of a child by indecent 
communication, attempted receipt of child pornography, 
and attempted sexual assault of a child. The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 27 months confinement, 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 
and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 24 months.

6/28/2018 AIT Bn, SOI-W, 
Trng Cmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, a lance corporal was acquitted by a panel 
of officer and enlisted members of wrongful 
introduction of a controlled substance, wrongful use of 
a controlled substance, and wrongful distribution of a 
controlled substance.

6/28/2018 1st MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Master Gunnery Sergeant H. A. Rodriguez was 
convicted by a military judge of violating a lawful 
general order and adultery.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to reduction to E-7.  The 
pretrial agreement had no effect on the sentence.

6/28/2018 I MIG, I MEF At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Pendleton, 
California, Corporal E. E. Ramirez was convicted by a 
military judge of assault and unlawful entry.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to restriction for 
60 days, 90 days hard labor without confinement, 
forfeitures of $600.00 per month for two months, and 
reduction to E-2.  The pretrial agreement had no effect 
on the sentence.  
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6/29/2018 MALS-31,    MAG-
31, 2dMAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, Captain T. C. Klesel was convicted by a 
military judge of sexual assault of a child, sexual 
abuse of a child, sexual abuse of a child, sexual abuse 
of a child by communicating indecent communication, 
attempting to receive child pornography, and receiving 
and possessing child pornography.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 28 years confinement and a 
dismissal.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of eight years. 
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